SOUTHERN TIOGA SCHOOL DISTRICT ANTI-HARASSMENT STATEMENT
Southern Tioga School District is committed to assuring a work and educational environment free of unlawful discrimination because of race, color, religion, disability, ancestry, national origin, age, or sex.  It is imperative that all employees, students and vendors of Southern Tioga School District comply with both the spirit and intent of federal, state and local laws, government regulations and court orders which prohibit unlawful discrimination.  In addition, all administrators, faculty, staff and students share a continuing responsibility to behave in a manner which ensures a work and educational environment that is free of unlawful discrimination.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The District does not tolerate sexual harassment of any kind including gender based harassment. The District fully encourages any student who believes he or she has been subjected to sexual harassment or gender based harassment to report the harassment to the District. The District is committed to conducting a prompt investigation. Any student or parent may contact Superintendent Samuel A. Rotella, Jr. located at 310 Morris Street. Blossburg, PA 16912.  Mr. Rotella can be reached at 570-618-2183 and his email address is  mailto:srotella@southerntioga.org. Mr. Rotella is the Title IX Coordinator for the Southern Tioga School District. 
Any student found to have engaged in sexual harassment will be promptly disciplined pursuant to the District’s School Code. This punishment, if warranted, can and may include suspension and expulsion. Also, any District staff found to have engaged in sexual harassment will be promptly disciplined and such discipline may include, if warranted, termination of employment. The Southern Tioga School District fully encourages all students and staff to work together to prevent sexual harassment of any kind.  


